
 

 

 

 
March 2022 Newsletter 

 
We hope that everyone had a relaxing half term break and that you enjoyed spending some time 

together as families. Thankfully the weather seems to be improving which means we can hopefully look 

forward to some beach days and some trips out.  

You will probably be aware that the latest guidance regarding Covid 19 has changed over the holidays. There 

is now no legal requirement to self -isolate should you receive a positive test. However, the advice remains 

that you should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. Therefore, we would please request that 

children who test positive for Covid 19 do not attend school until they have tested negative for 2 days using a 

lateral flow test. The test can be taken from day 5. As soon as we receive any further information or if the 

guidance changes, we will share this with you. As a school, we will continue to remain vigilant with high levels 

of hygiene, however staff will no longer wear face coverings.  

Please see https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-

isolate-and-what-to-do/ for the latest guidance.  

Please continue to inform us of any positive cases and get in touch if you need any support or advice.  

 

Mrs Lizzie Jackson 

 

Parent/class sessions  

It feels like a very long time since we have been able to invite families into school and we are 

very pleased to say that we have organised some sessions this half term for you to finally come 

in and see us. Each class will host a one hour session where you can come in, see some of the 

things that we do and perhaps take part in some activities. There is no need to book in for the 

session, please just come to the main office at the time stated below for your child’s class.  

Nursery - Wednesday 30th March 9am 

Reception - Monday 28th March 2:15pm 

Year 1 - Tuesday 5th April 2pm 

Year 2 - Thursday 7th April 2pm 

Year 3 - Tuesday 29th March 2:15pm 

Year 4 - Thursday 31st March 2:15pm 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/


 

Website  

You may have noticed that our school website has been revamped recently. The children at the 

top of the page at last have the correct school jumpers on! Over the next few weeks, we will 

continue to make changes to ensure that you have easy access to everything that you need. We 

have also included our Facebook feed on the main page so that you can see any photos that we share, even if 

you do not have a Facebook account. We would really appreciate any feedback you may have about the 

website and if there is anything that you would like us to include or that you think would be helpful for others, 

please let us know.  

 

Bedtime Book Bags  

You may have seen our Facebook post before half term showing some new Amble First bags. 

We know how much our children enjoy daily story time in school and we recognise how much 

children benefit from story time at night with parents, grandparents, carers, siblings and even 

pets! Therefore, we have purchased some brand new books and each class has two Bedtime 

Book Bags. These will be sent home at some point over the half term for you to enjoy with your child/ren. Each 

term we will add new books. We have also included a sachet of hot chocolate to make it an extra special time! 

 

First Lego League  

We are thrilled to say that we have been successful in securing sponsorship to take 

part in First Lego League. This is a global Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Maths (STEM) programme for 4-16 year olds. It is designed to teach children real-

world STEM skills, including coding and robotics, in a fun and engaging way. We will be starting this over the 

summer term and can’t wait to show you what we make! 

 

British Values 

Each week, one of our assemblies focuses on the British Values. Last half term, we learnt 

about democracy, the history of democracy and what this means for us in school. As part of 

our work, we tasked the whole school to think of and vote for some new crew names and 

some class names. Each child in the school belongs to a crew and through their hard work, 

they gain points for these crews. At the end of each half term, the crew with the most points gets a reward. 

Following many discussions, the children decided that the crews should be named after famous people and 

the classes should be named after animals. We are very proud to announce that we now have 5 new crew 

names and six new class names!  

 

Crew Names         Class Names 

David Attenborough        Nursery Parrots 

Nicola Adams         Reception Flamingos 



 

Malorie Blackman        Year 1 Gorillas 

Joe Wicks         Year 2 Tigers 

Tim Peake         Year 3 Chameleons 

          Year 4 Jaguars 

 

We are looking forward to introducing some ‘Crew Days’ where we will learn more about the people who 

inspired our choices. 

 

Year 2 SATs 

Mrs Graham will be hosting a session to discuss the Key Stage 1 SATs on Tuesday 15th March after school 

at 3:00pm. Year 2 parents are welcome to join us to find out what these tests entail and how you can support 

your children with these. You do not need to sign up for this session.  

 

World Book Day 2022 

This year we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March. Children are welcome 

to come to school in fancy dress or in pyjamas ready for a bedtime story. Look out for your book 

vouchers which will enable children to get one of the WBD books for free or they can use them as 

a discount towards a book of their choice. 

To celebrate our love of reading ahead of World Book Day, we would love for you to send us your “Shelfie”.  

A Shelfie is a photograph of your child in front of their bookcase, with their favourite book or at the library.  

Please email your shelfie photograph to admin@amblefirst.northumberland.sch.uk if you are happy for these 

to be shared on Facebook.  

 

Red Nose Day 

This year Red Nose Day is Friday 18th March. We will be taking part in lots of activities in 

school on that day. For a £1 donation, children are welcome to come to school in non-uniform. 

We will also be selling red noses during the week at the cost of £1.50. 

 

My Child’s Art 

This week you will receive a leaflet with information regarding our latest project in 

school. As Mothers’ Day is fast approaching we thought that it would be nice for families 

to have the option to purchase some items designed by their child/ren. Before half term, 

every child created their own self portrait. We have now shared these with the My 

Child’s Art company, who will turn these into a range of items such as mugs, coasters, 

key rings and other gifts etc. Please look out for your leaflet which will contain the code that you can use to 

access your child’s artwork. All orders should be placed online with the company, as we are unable to do these 

from school.  
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Movie Night 

On Thursday 7th April 3-5pm we will be hosting a movie night in school using our brand 

new TV in the hall! The film will be Encanto. Places can be booked at a cost of £3 on 

Eduspot. This will include a drink and a snack. Please book by Monday 4th April so that we 

can organise staffing and refreshments.  

 

Toys/jewellery  

Could we kindly request that children do not bring non-essential items into school. We have had a number of 

instances where children have lost items, damaged them or swapped them and they have then become upset. 

Staff are having to spend time searching for these items or trying to resolve disagreements which impacts on 

lesson time. Please could you ensure that these items remain at home. 

 

Attendance 

Our school target for attendance is 96%. 

 

Attendance for February 2022 

Rec - 96.56% 

Year 1 - 96.06% 

Year 2 - 95.56% 

Year 3 - 91.55% 

Year 4 - 95.91% 

 

Key dates Spring Term 

Tuesday 1st March - Year 4 residential meeting 3:15pm 

Thursday 3rd March - Y4 Bikeability 

Thursday 3rd March - World Book Day 

Wed 16th - Fri 18th March - Year 4 Residential 

Friday 18th March - Red Nose Day 

Friday 25th March - Teacher training day - school closed 

*Monday 28th March - Reception parent session 2:15pm 

*Tuesday 29th March - Year 3 parent session 2:15pm 

*Wednesday 30th March - Nursery parent session 9am 

*Thursday 31st March - Year 4 parent session 2:15pm  

*Tuesday 5th April - Year 1 parent session 2pm 

*Thursday 7th April - Year 2 parent session 2pm 

*Thursday 7th April - Movie night 



 

*Week beginning 4th April - Easter Egg decorating - more information to follow 

Friday 8th April - last day of term 

 

 

E-safety 

Last month was Safer Internet Day and we had some very interesting discussions with the children. We are 

aware of the different websites and platforms that our children use and it is our aim to teach them to use 

these safely, responsibly and with respect for others. Please see below some advice  



 

 


